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Looking Through Stained Glass 

Brother, Can You Spare a Dime (or a Five)? 

In the last two weeks, we have focused on topics of 
harm to others, particularly through the sins of 
abortion and human trafficking.  However, some-
times the greatest harm we can do to a person is 
disregard.  If we are called to respect all human life, 
then we are called to regard all human life as              
valuable and worthy of our attention.  This                  
includes the great “invisibles” in our midst – the 
poor and the homeless. 

Many people support our outreach ministries, such 
as St. Vincent de Paul Society and Family Promise.  
Some people put money in the poor boxes at 
Church and there are a number of families that  
help with our sandwich ministry.  If we have an 
appeal for clothes, we get bags and piles of clothes.  
These are all wonderful responses to those in need, 
and they are usually the best way for us to help 
them, especially because of these are organized and 
careful answers to their needs. 

What we are advocating in this column is also           
seeing the poor and homeless as persons and            
treating them with the same regard as a family 
member, friend, or neighbor.  After all, isn’t that 
what Jesus advocated in His parable about The 
Good Samaritan? [LK 10:25-37]  After telling the 
parable, Jesus asked the following question,    
“Which of these three [the priest, the Levite or the 
Samaritan], in your opinion, was neighbor to the 
robbers’ victim?”  In other words, Jesus did not ask, 
“Who was his neighbor?” but “Which one acted  
like a neighbor?”  The scribe’s answer is telling as 
well:  “The one who treated him with mercy.” 

So, when you see a young man with a sign that 

says, “Will work for food” at an exit ramp, do you 
see a neighbor?  When a strung-out woman comes 
up to you at the gas station looking for change, do 
you see a sister?  When a man walks the street           
babbling to himself, is he your friend?  If we were  
to see these people as such, would we treat them 
better?  If we were to truly see them for who they 
are, would our hearts break? Would we offer help, 
instead of pretending we don’t see them or               
pretending we’re too busy with some other                   
activity, like fiddling with the radio? 

Then the question becomes, “What help should I 
offer?”  Many people object to offering money,          
because, after all, “they’ll just spend it on drugs or 
booze.”  Some, to assuage their conscience, have 
chosen to give fast food gift certificates.  What if 
their real need is not a cheeseburger? Perhaps, the 
next time we’re walking out of the grocery store 
with a six-pack of beer or a bottle of wine, we might 
reconsider these restrictions that we like to put on 
the needy.  Would you refuse to give your adult 
child the money that she needed, if you couldn’t 
control whether she spent it on something you            
considered foolish? 

Seeing the poor and homeless as neighbors – or as 
brothers and sisters, friends, or children – puts a 
completely different perspective on those who are 
in need.  Being a neighbor to them is respecting 
their lives. 


